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Chairman Kleeb and members of the Committee, 

We appreciate this opportunity to testify in opposition of HB 2019, which would quadruple the mill 

rate (from one mill to four mills) and increase property taxes by roughly $100 million annually. 

In our opinion, universities and all other taxpayer-supported entities should first ensure that they 

are making efficient use of taxpayer funds before asking for tax increases.  Our review of the Kansas 

Board of Regents Databooks indicates that universities have significant opportunity to reduce 

current costs and thereby fund the initiatives listed in HB 2019 without tax increases.   

 

Fort Hays State University has the lowest cost per-student enrolled and they reduced that cost by 

20% over the last twelve years.  Annual savings across the other five universities would total $312 

million if they operated at FHSU’s cost of $6,115 per student.  Even if one assumes that research 

universities (KU, K-State and WSU) should be examined separately from non-research universities, 

annual savings would total $170 million if Wichita State and Fort Hays State are used as the 

benchmarks for the two groups. 

 We also note that Kansans have been hit with very large property tax increases over the years. 
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Property taxes increased at a slower rate in recent years but 2013 tax collections were 109% 

greater than in 1997.  At the same time, inflation and population grew by 42% and 12%, 

respectively.  The property tax burden is already too great on residents and businesses and should 

not be increased, especially since universities can fund the initiatives in HB 2019 by operating 

much more efficiently. 

We oppose the tax increase in HB 2019 and hope the Committee agrees that the proposed tax 

increase is not necessary. 


